UNIVERSITY OF MISSOURI

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

January 4, 1944

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kan.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Your player list arrived this morning. Sorry that it did not contain the usual squad statistics as I have found these appear to be interesting to a large number of spectators.

You ask about arrangements for the program we issue.

All I know is that a month or so ago the local Coco Cola Co., manager approached us with the offer to furnish covers and pay for the printing if we would supply the copy and free distribution. We thought it was much better than the usual small printed slip or mimeographed sheet which we have previously used.

Please remember that our home games this year will start at 7:30 p.m. We are not planning on any pregram program of any type.

Yours truly,

George R. Edwards.